
 

 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE - NOVEMBER 1, 2004 

ENHANCED ACCCOMMODATION OF HOSPICE VAUGHAN 
 

Recommendation 
 
Councillor Tony Carella requests staff be directed to: 
 
(1) review the attached request on the part of Hospice Vaughan to obtain the use of the 

basement of the City-owned premises---known at 31 Woodbridge Avenue, Woodbridge--- 
which it has leased since October 2001.  

 
(2) bring forward an appropriate agreement detailing the terms of a revised lease, incorporating 

the use of the basement, for the review and approval of Council. 

Purpose 

To respond to the request on the part of Hospice Vaughan for use of the basement in the City-
owned premises it now occupies 

Background - Analysis and Options 

On October 23, 2001, Hospice Vaughan signed a five year lease with the City of Vaughan for the 
use of the ground floor of the premises known as 31 Woodbridge Avenue.  In the interim, the 
number and range of programs offered by Hospice Vaughan has increased and additional space 
is needed to accommodate better these programs. The basement of 31 Woodbridge Avenue is 
available, but unfinished. Hospice Vaughan is ready to complete any leasehold improvements, 
and it is appropriate that their proposal be reviewed and an arrangement negotiated. 

  
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary resources 
have been allocated and approved. 

Conclusion 

Hospice Vaughan’s request is reasonable and will enhance property owned by the municipality. 

Attachments: 

Letter of Maria Pia Di Maio, Executive Director, Hospice Vaughan, including “Report on Program 
Expansion in Basement” 

Report prepared by: 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
 

Councillor Tony Carella 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 


